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Dear Huw, 
 
 

I refer to my letter to you of 5 February 2024. I wish to inform the Committee I have given 
my consent to the Secretary of State to lay The Biocidal Products (Health and Safety) 
(Amendment and Transitional Provisions etc.) Regulations 2024 in relation to Wales. I have 
laid a Written Statement which can be found at sub-ld16411-e.pdf (senedd.wales) 

 
The Regulations intersect with devolved policy and will apply to Wales. The Regulations 
extend to England, Scotland and Wales. 
 
The Regulations were made in exercise of the powers delegated to the Secretary of State in 
Article 85 and Article 83A(2) of Great Britain Biocidal Products Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 
(GB BPR) (adaptation to scientific and technical progress).  The Statutory Instrument was 
subject to the negative procedure and was laid before Parliament on 13 March 2024 with a 
commencement date of 6 April 2024.  
 
Currently legislation provides a power for the Secretary of State only to make regulations but 
there is a consent requirement and although the Welsh Government’s general principle is that 
the law relating to devolved matters should be made and amended in Wales, on this occasion, 
it is considered appropriate for the substance of the amendments to apply to Wales as the 
Regulations are technical in nature and contain no change of policy. There is no policy 
divergence between the Welsh and UK Government in this matter. Under the current 
legislation, there is no provision allowing me to legislate separately for Wales.   
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I have written similarly to Paul Davies MS, the Chair of the Environment, Trade and Rural 
Affairs Committee. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Lesley Griffiths AS/MS 
Y Gweinidog Materion Gwledig a Gogledd Cymru, a’r Trefnydd 
Minister for Rural Affairs and North Wales, and Trefnydd 

 
 


